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Dear Parent/Carer,

“I alone cannot change the world, but I can cast a stone across the waters to create many
ripples.” – Mother Teresa

Our school sits at the heart of the community and thus our successes and challenges are a
reflection of our partnership- so the more in tune we are with each other and united we
remain at critical moments, the better we will overcome challenges in the lives of our young
people. We particularly pride ourselves on being a school which, like a mirror, reflects our
local community and, with it, comes that vital partnership between home and school-
collectively guiding children to ensure they Thrive as successful citizens in years to come.

I am sure many parents will be aware of the challenges schools face at this time, with some
children displaying more dysregulated and at times anti-social behaviours, these naturally
manifest themselves in the school, just like they are across our homes and communities. As
such, we rely heavily on your support to deal with some of these challenges- with a united
front. We believe wholeheartedly that our core values of Ready, Respectful and Responsible
are central to this, but so is the value of Kindness.

Our school vision and values are hugely influenced by the work of Paul Dix, who wrote a
book calledWhen the Adults Change, Everything Changes. The premise of this is obvious,
that all of us involved in the social development of young people must work tirelessly to
show young people how to respond in moments of challenge, difficulty or difference.
Children look to us as adults at how we deal with our own adversity, difficulty and stress-
repeating those actions which we model. Are we defensive? Are we antagonistic? Do we
express our emotions in a way which is loud and confrontational? If we do, then there is a
good chance our children will model that too.

With this in mind we would like to highlight the behaviour of a small minority of parents
outside the front of school on Wednesday morning. With a drive to keep our children safe
and reduce congestion at the main entrance to all of the local schools here, staff from the
primary schools were asking parents to adhere to the clearly shown parking restrictions.
Nearly all parents were polite and respectful when reminded that unauthorised vehicles
should not be driven onto campus and that no vehicles should be parked on double yellow
lines / zig-zag or inconsiderately. Sadly, a small number of parents were verbally abusive to
staff. We would like to remind everyone that abuse of any kind should never be shown to
each other, particularly when done in front of children

At a time when schools and parents are more connected and communicative than ever, we
will do our absolute utmost to ensure that we model those core values in our everyday
behaviours. We salute all parents/carers who are doing their best to model these behaviours
in challenging times. We appreciate your partnership and support..

We wish you a restful weekend, snow or no snow!

Take care - Mr Crawford (Deputy Head)

Ready - Respectful - Responsible



Every Student Thriving

REMINDERS & NOTICES
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Year 11 Mocks begin - Wednesday 27 November
Year 13 Mocks begin - Thursday 12 December
Xmas Concert - Thursday 19 December

CURRENT VACANCIES

● Learning Support Assistants
● Business Studies Teacher
● Caretaker

Please check our website for further details here.

PARKING - REMINDER

A PLEA : Please could you ensure that you do not park in or block access to the
Wendover Health Centre. IT IS NOT A DROP OFF ZONE and car issues are beginning to
impact significantly on the centre’s ability to operate effectively. Thank you.

STUDENT VOLUNTEERING OPPORTUNITY - JOHN HAMPDEN XMAS FAIR
The John Hampden Christmas fair is on Saturday 30th November 12 - 3 and they were
wondering if any John colet students would like to help support us on the day. They are looking
for volunteers to help run some stalls, some to dress up as elves for the grotto and also some
that may be willing to do some face painting (possibly good for any art students?) and then also
some help with clearing away at the end of the day.

If you would like to volunteer send an email (with parent permission) to Friends of John
Hampden School: fjhvolunteers@gmail.com with your name, where you would like to help and
the times you could help from and to.

SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

If parents have any concerns about this
practice or, believe that any young person
at John Colet School might be at risk, then
please do contact one of the members of
our Safeguarding Team via

safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk

Ready - Respectful - Responsible

https://www.johncolet.co.uk/about/vacancies/
mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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MESSAGE FROM ‘THE WHARF ROAD CAMPUS INITIATIVE’ - TRANSPORT

Parent, Carer and Resident Communication

It’s a new academic year and this provides an opportunity for us all to make a new start,

introduce and form new habits and behaviours in the way we do things.

Many of you will be aware of some of the traffic issues that are experienced in the area

surrounding the Wharf Road campus during school pick-up and drop-off time and the volume

of traffic and associated issues have steadily increased over the last few years, for many

reasons.

As a collective group of schools and organisations on the campus site, we have tried numerous

different ways to encourage parents and young people to take more active and greener routes

to school. Some of these have been successful, but significant issues are still occurring.

Over the last couple of years, our group have set out to address these issues as a collective.

We are delighted that Wendover Parish Council, Buckinghamshire Council and Climate Action

Wendover are now working together through a very active working group to try and

understand the issue in more depth and find appropriate solutions.

Our goal is to seek to provide safe and healthy routes to and from school for all young people,

whilst respecting local residents and also ensuring in the case of any emergencies, full access

can be achieved to the campus and surrounding homes.

What are we planning to do?

As a group we’ve been monitoring the air quality at the school entrance for some time,

compiling evidence of dangerous driving and inappropriate parking and undertaken analysis of

open-source traffic information to understand trends. We have secured funding and are

planning to do a more in-depth traffic survey in the next few weeks to fully understand the

scale of the issue.

We know these are several reasons why people choose to drive to school, and we are keen to

explore these more with you as parents and find better solutions that will help all of us, but

mostly our young people.

Please look out for a survey that will be sent to you shortly, encouraging you to share your

views.

In the meantime, we’d like to remind you of positive steps you can take in the short term:

Ready - Respectful - Responsible
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● Car access to the school campus is restricted to staff-only (and some approved

persons). Parents and carers, including those accessing the nursery, without prior

permission, should not be attempting to enter the campus and go through the barrier.

Furthermore, parents and carers should not be driving into the site and looping around

to use the drop-off area outside the Memorial Hall. Parents should not be double

parking at this location and over the next few months there will be increased

enforcement on site to ensure this does not happen. We have been in close discussion

with Thames Valley Police and Parking Enforcement at the Council and there is support

from these organisations to ensure that dangerous situations are not occurring.

● Driving and parking on Wharf Road can be stressful and lead to several negative

impacts for everyone else trying to access the school. Just 10-minutes of walking per

day can have untold health benefits

(https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/walking-for-health/). Please consider walking,

wheeling and cycling to school – your children and dependents will enjoy this and

thank you!

● The Wendover Arm canal towpath has also recently been resurfaced so cycling,

scooting or walking to school is now possible all year long – please consider using this

fantastic resource.

● If you need to drive, St. Annes Church car park on Aylesbury Road can be used as a

‘Park-and-stride’ location to drop-off in the morning, please use this rather than driving

down Wharf Road looking for a space.

● If coming from the Aylesbury direction, consider using the bypass and dropping young

people at the Witchell car park by the cricket ground- then you will avoid all the school

traffic, and your young people get a short, pleasant walk along the Heron path.

There are so many options which will work better for our school and wider community. We

have more ideas too and are keen to hear your views as well.

Let’s work together to make our schools happy, safe, healthy places to be!

Ready - Respectful - Responsible

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/exercise/walking-for-health/
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MESSAGE FROM CHILTERN RAILWAYS

I am emailing from Chiltern Railways as I have been informed by a colleague in our

economic crime team that there have been reports of students from your school

travelling on Chiltern services fromWendover specifically without a valid ticket, as

there have also been reports of students being generally disruptive in terms of noise

levels on our trains. I've been told that they can be very well behaved, and assist

vulnerable passengers off the train, but then go back to being disruptive, and there are

always multiple ticket irregularities.

The reason I get in touch is because there can be severe consequences for travelling

without a valid ticket specifically, especially over time as we do backtrack where we

have reasonable suspicion that a passenger has been travelling historically without a

ticket, and this can result in thousands of pounds worth of penalties.We'd like to

ensure all passengers enjoy travelling with us and general disruption in terms of noise

and playing around on our trains isn't on.

Can I please ask if you would be able to reiterate to your students the consequences of

travelling without a valid rail ticket, and to ensure that they are not causing

disturbances that can be avoided while travelling, not just with Chiltern, but on all

public transport. I'd like to ensure that student communication takes place throughout

the school before we do schedule specific revenue protection operations on this route

given the frequency of fare evasion.

You could perhaps share that there are discounts on rail tickets for those aged 16-17 in

sixth form available through a 16-17 Railcard, which effectively extends the child

discount for another two years. This costs just £30 for a year (£60 for two). For more

information about penalty fares and the consequences of travelling without a valid

ticket, we have a page on our website. Here is our policy for enforcement.

After a long day at work, our passengers want a stress-free trip home.

Ready - Respectful - Responsible

https://news.railbusinessdaily.com/persistent-fare-evader-fined-almost-6000-after-being-caught-by-chiltern-railways-revenue-protection-officers/
https://news.railbusinessdaily.com/persistent-fare-evader-fined-almost-6000-after-being-caught-by-chiltern-railways-revenue-protection-officers/
https://www.chilternrailways.co.uk/railcards-travelcards
https://www.chilternrailways.co.uk/customer-service/penalty-fares
https://www.chilternrailways.co.uk/sites/default/files/files/timetables/Revenue%20Enforcement%20%26%20Prosecutions%20Policy%20-%20May%202024.pdf
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS : Click HERE for practical tips

Ready - Respectful - Responsible

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wgJUz_t4KJEuQgIxw-mJOqZzR4TXSaYw/view?usp=drive_link
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CHRISTMAS DINNER

Ready - Respectful - Responsible
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT

Ready - Respectful - Responsible


